
The fourth session of my legislative  

career has begun. It definitely has a very dif-

ferent feel from the past sessions.  

Optimism is in the air. Even the lobbying is 

different.   

 

Groups are asking for appropriations, new programs and 

expansion of existing programs. In the past my answer was 

an automatic "no."  Actually there was no way to say "yes" 

and now, it is a cautious "no." I believe that soon we will 

be able to say "yes." Maybe it is a good time to think about 

priorities instead of survival. 

 

My first priority is to attempt to fix government infrastruc-

ture. During the recession, all government repairs, mainte-

nance and upgrades of backroom operations were put on 

hold to the point where they are broken or so inefficient 

that it costs more in time and labor. The governor made a 

great leap forward in establishing a Chief Information Offi-

cer position to accomplish this needed function. 

 

Second, I would like to look at programs that were forced 

to operate at less than-optimum-staffing levels, especially 

within the departments that are running at 50% to see how, 

or if, these programs can be brought up to speed. We need 

to find out how this impacted the people. Public employee 

compensation and benefits which were cut should also be 

evaluated for restoration. 

 

Third, I would evaluate the initiatives that were enacted 

(like taxes) to get us out of the shortfall and see if these 

need to be reversed or continued. 

 

After all of these basic infrastructural elements are com-

pleted or at least begun, we must continue with trying to 

solve our problems in education, the environment, business 

diversity, human services, energy and all of the other im-

portant topics that need to be addressed. The citizens of 

Hawaii will expect us to address all of these items at the 

same time.   Government will be much more efficient once 

the infrastructure is solidified. 

On another note, this summer I had the 

privilege of working with a very dedicated 

group of lawyers and CPA’s to make our 

laws conform as much as possible to the 

Internal Revenue Code.  

 

Rewriting the Estate Tax Chapter of our tax code, we save 

on the cost of administering this tax and also bring the ex-

emption amount up to five million dollars. We also cleaned 

up the tax for non-resident decedents and the generation 

skipping provisions. I wish I could say it is a "page-turner", 

but I know it isn't. 

 

One of my constituents is concerned with retail establish-

ments not having enough crowd control when having sales 

or special events. You may have seen the TV coverage of 

the unruly crowds of shoppers on "Black Friday" that actu-

ally caused harm to other shoppers. At his request, I intro-

duced a bill to establish safety guidelines for retail mer-

chants. This is a problem that must be addressed, hopefully 

by the business community, before someone in Hawaii is 

seriously injured. 

 

Next month’s Prevailing Winds will begin to feature 

other legislation that is moving through the House. 

Mahalo 
and Aloha, 
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Meet your Legislators and Councilmember     
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Above:   
    Rep. Choy at his desk in the Chamber of the House. 
 
Below: 
   Legislative Office Manager Carole Hagihara (right)  
   Legislative Aides  2012  session:        
       Pam Seeney, Daphne Henion  
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